Attachment A

Subcommittee on Capitol Artwork Master Pla‘n
August 8, 2014

Subcommitice Members

Georgianna Contiguglia, Chair

Rick Lee, Capitol Complex

Alisa Zahller, History Colorado

Damion Pechota, Legislative Council Staff

Theresa Holst, Manager of Visitor Services

Erika Osterberg, Assistant Manager of Visitor Services

Recommendations for Approvai:

] The subcommittee recommends that the Allen True Murals be cleaned and necessary
conservation measures taken. A hired professional will be determined through a bid
process. Once bids are recieved, a funding source will be determined. Any use of the
Gold Fund will require approval from the Capitol Building Advisory Committee.

O The subcommittee recommends that a plan for the continued maintenance of the
~ Capitol art collection be established and incorporated into the Criteria and Procedures.
The following procedures are recommended:

Interior Collection. The artwork, frames, and busts should be cleaned two
times a year by a hired professional and with assistance from CBAC staff.
When paintings are removed for building maintenance or construction, the
back of the painting should be cleaned under professional supervision.

Exterior Collection. The memorials on the Capitol Grounds and in Lincoln
Park should be cleaned and refurbished by a hired professional at most
every 5 years. The memorials must be washed and waxed on a rotating
schedule by Capitol Complex.

Future Meetings:

This subcommittee will continue to meet. The following dates have been determined for future
meetings: i

. August 25 at 3 PM
o September 8 at 3 PM
. September 22 at 3 PM

All meetings are scheduled for an hour and will take place in House Committee Room 0111
(basement of Capitol) unless otherwise noted.



